
 

LAUREL TRAFFIC EDUCATION – WINTER 2022-2023 

LAUREL HIGH SCHOOL – ROOM 213 

Miss Stugelmeyer – Instructor 

   697-2390 (Cell)  

stugelmeyerj@billingsschools.org 

 

Week #1: November 14, 15, 16, 17 (Mon., Tues., Wed., Thursday) 

• Parents should plan to attend class with students November 14, 2022 for an 

informational meeting in the high school Depot. Parent night class will start at 

7:00 pm. 

 Class Time for Remainder of Week:  6:00 p.m. in Room 213 

 

Week #2:  November 21, (Mon.) 

 Class Time:   6:00 p.m. 

   

Week #3: November 28, 29, 30 December 1 (Mon., Tues., Wed., Thurs.) 

 Class Time:  6:00 p.m. 

 

Week #4: December 5, 6, 7, 8 (Mon., Tues., Wed., Thurs.) 

 Class Time:  6:00 p.m. 

   

Week #5: January 3, 4, 5 (Tues., Wed., Thurs.) 

 Class Time:  6:00 p.m. 

 

Week #6: January 9, 10, 11, 12 (Mon., Tues., Wed., Thurs.) 

  Class Time:  6:00 p.m.   

 
 

THE CLASS WILL MEET THROUGH GOOGLE CLASSROOM AND IN-PERSON.  NO ABSENCES WILL BE 

ALLOWED ON IN-CLASS MEETING DATES.  IN GENERAL, WE MEET IN PERSON ONCE AND SOMETIMES 

TWICE PER WEEK WITH GOOGLE ASSIGNMENTS THROUGH THE REMAINING DAYS. (IN-CLASS 

MEETING DAYS ARE HIGHLIGHTED ABOVE.  I WILL BE GIVING TESTS ON OUR IN-CLASS MEETING 

DATES.)  

 

 

• DRIVING WILL BE SCHEDULED AFTER SCHOOL, SATURDAYS AND STUDENTS WHO WOULD LIKE TO 

VOLUNTEER TO DRIVE ON SUNDAYS.   DEPENDING ON WEATHER AND STUDENT SCHEDULES, THE 

DRIVING SHOULD BE COMPLETED AT THE SAME DATE THE CLASS ENDS OR SHORTLY THEREAFTER 

DEPENDING ON THE WEATHER.  INSTRUCTORS MAY NOT DRIVE EVERY SUNDAY.  

 

• STUDENTS MUST BE AT LEAST 14 BY MAY 14, 2022 TO ENROLL IN THIS CLASS.  THE STUDENT MUST 

BE AT LEAST 14 ½ THE FIRST NIGHT OF CLASS…NO EXCEPTIONS.  

 

• THE TEST FOR THE TELL PERMIT (TRAFFIC ED LEARNER’S LICENSE) WILL BE GIVEN ON WEDNESDAY, 

NOVEMBER 30, 2022 DURING CLASS.  I WILL DISTRIBUTE APPLICATIONS FOR A LEARNER’S PERMIT 

THE FIRST NIGHT OF CLASS.  THEY NEED TO BE RETURNED TO ME BEFORE NOVEMBER 30, 2022 WITH 

A COPY OF THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION:   

 

• CERTIFIED BIRTH CERTIFICATE OR PASSPORT OR MONTANA I.D. CARD.  (IF YOU DO NOT 

HAVE A CERTIFIED BIRTH CERTIFICATE FOR YOUR CHILD, IT IS HELPFUL TO APPLY FOR A 

NEW COPY IN ADVANCE ESPECIALLY IF THEY WERE BORN IN ANOTHER STATE.)  I DO NOT 

KEEP THE BIRTH CERTIFICATES, PASSPORT OR MT ID CARD—I SIMPLY NEED TO VERIFY 

BIRTHDATE AND SPELLING OF NAME ON THE APPLICATION AND WILL PROMPTLY RETURN 

CERTIFICATE/PASSPORT/MT ID TO THE STUDENT. 

 

• STARTING SEVERAL YEARS AGO, STUDENTS HAVE TO SHOW A SECOND FORM OF ID.  THE 

TYPES OF SECONDARY ID INCLUDE SCHOOL ID OR SOCIAL SECURITY CARD OR FEDERAL 

TRIBAL ID.   

 

• I AM NOT ALLOWED TO GIVE THE LEARNER’S PERMIT TEST TO STUDENTS WHO DO NOT 

RETURN PROPER PAPEROWORK.  THEY WILL HAVE TO GO TO THE DMV.  CURRENTLY THEY 

ARE BOOKED OUT FOR APPROXIMATELY 2 TO 3 MONTHS. 

 

 

mailto:stugelmeyerj@billingsschools.org

